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Proposed Change to KCOM Reference Offer for the 
Provision of Leased Lines and Ethernet Services 
 

Further to the notice issued on 20 November 2023, we now provide final versions of the 
amended Reference Offer for the Provision of Leased Lines and Ethernet Services for your 
signature. We apologise for the delay in circulating the finalised version of the new Reference 
Offer in line with our previous notice.  

Please complete, sign, and return the enclosed document – please do not date the 
document – to KCOM’s Head of Legal, Jody Horth, at Jody.Horth@kcom.com. If KCOM does 
not receive any further feedback on the Reference Offer by Friday 16 February 2024, KCOM 
will countersign and date each Reference Offer returned by communications providers, which 
will formally complete the updated Reference Offers and make them legally effective as of the 
date of countersignature. Details are required on pages 1, 4, and 31 of the document enclosed 
titled ‘Reference Offer for Leased Lines 15.01.24’. Signatures are required on page 35. 

We again confirm we received no responses to the proposed changes at either of the 
organised feedback calls, nor have we received any other contact in relation to the proposed 
changes. Where we do not receive signed copies of the amended Reference Offer from all 
communications providers who are signatories to the current Reference Offers, or further 
legitimate engagement, the matter will be referred to Ofcom for determination as per clause 
14 of the current Reference Offer. 

Please send any queries to Jody.Horth@kcom.com. 
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